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sensed the emergence of the Chaos District. However, I had other important 
matters, so I was not around. My sister, Xuri, impersonated me and projected 
herself into the Chaos District. 

“When I returned, the battle had already ended, and my sister was dead. 

“Although she died, she had planned a resurrection. She has a Demonic 
Body, and the Death Ephialtes was a perfect skill for her to cultivate. She 
perfected the Death Ephialtes and formulated a plan to come back to life. 
Now, her body is here, waiting for everything to fall into place. 

“To suppress her Demonic Energy and the formation she had set up, I sealed 
myself here. I’ve been slumbering here, but you broke my coffin and the seal. 
Now, I can no longer suppress her and stop her plan.” 

Yhala explained the past events. 

James frowned and asked, “Then can your sister really be resurrected?” 

Yhala replied affirmatively, “Yes. Her cultivation base is already at the Quasi 
Chaos Rank. Once she is resurrected, she’ll enter the Chaos Rank. When that 
happens, only a handful of cultivators in the Endlos’ Nine District can 
suppress her.” 

James stared at the black coffin in the distance. He could not see through it 
but could sense the intense Demonic Energy emitted from it. 

Demonic Energy gathered in the sky and formed into clouds. 

Many outsiders sensed the strange phenomenon. 

Yvan immediately burst out laughing and said, “Haha! It’s Master’s aura! 
She’s about to be resurrected! Kill the rest!” 

His voice echoed throughout the area. 

At that moment, the Daemonium Sect’s Deputy Leader, the Four Grand 
Mages, and the powerhouses of the Yhala Sect headed out to participate in 
the battle, quickly killing the powerhouses that formed an alliance. 



The battle outside intensified. 

Saachi, who was frantically absorbing the energy in the area, also sensed the 
terrifying Demonic Energy from below her. The power triggered her, and a 
crazy idea immediately popped into her mind. 

A strange scenery flashed through her eyes, and potent energy emerged to 
raise the coffin. Then, she used her Damon Eyes to absorb the Demonic 
Energy from the coffin floating in front of her. 

Her face distorted, and her veins bulged, making her look like a ferocious 
beast. 

Yhala frowned at the sight but murmured, “It’ll be good if she absorbs a bit of 
Xuri’s Demonic Energy. When Xuri 

resurrects and uses the Death Ephialtes, her heart will not be as corrupted.” 

Yhala could not suppress Xuri anymore, even though she had a high 
cultivation base. Her last option was to allow Saachi to absorb Xuri’s Demonic 
Energy. 

James looked at Yhala and said, “Go and stop the battle outside.” 

Yhala detected the battles outside and said calmly, “Life and death are up to 
one’s fate. Since they entered this place, they’ve been destined to face this 
calamity. Whether they survive or not is up to their own destiny.” 

Yhala had no intention of saving the other powerhouses. 

‘Then I’ll have to destroy Xuri’s body.” 

James flashed before Xuri’s coffin, urged his strength, and struck the coffin. 

His terrifying palm force fell on the coffin. 

However, his attack failed to destroy it. His powerful energy rebounded from 
the coffin and sent him flying. 

James spat out a mouthful of blood. 

“Hah,” Yhala chuckled softly and said, “With your current cultivation base, 
you’re nowhere near close to having the strength to destroy her body. You 



should just give up. This is not a place you should have come to. I can sense 
that Xuri and that woman have already formed a strong Karma connection. 
You better stay out of it.” 
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He walked toward the black coffin again and summoned his Path Powers to 
form a long sword. 

James mobilized the Universal Sword Art and gathered the various Path 
Powers of heaven and earth to form the bright long sword. 

The long sword shot out from his hand and slashed at the black coffin. 

Boom!!! 

The long sword struck the black coffin and caused a deafening sound to 
permeate the air. 

A crack formed on the black coffin, and black Demonic Energy leaked out to 
attack James. 

James was extra careful. He quickly used the Blithe Omniscience to avoid the 
attack and fled to a safe distance. 

Yhala’s pretty face was full of surprise as she watched James. 

‘The Saber Sect’s Universal Sword Art. You managed to open the seal of the 
Saber Sect to enter the main hall and obtain the Saber Master’s inheritance.” 

Yhala looked at James in surprise. The strength he had displayed had 
surpassed her expectations. 

After James appeared in the distance, he looked at the black coffin. A black 
aura continuously oozed out from the coffin, almost enveloping the entire 
area. 

James frowned as he sensed a powerful aura awakening within the coffin. 
“Could it be Xuri is about to be resurrected?” 



While James was in thought, the energy in the area frantically gathered to 
form a vortex. The black coffin floated in the center of it and rapidly absorbed 
the surrounding energy. 

The vortex contained Empyrean Spiritual Energy and the deceased 
cultivator’s energy. 

Meanwhile, the fiery battle continued outside. 

After sensing Xuri’s aura, Yvan personally participated in the battle. He led the 
Deputy Leader of the Daemonium Sect, the Four Grand Mages, the sect 
elders, and the Yhala Sect’s powerhouses to attack the remaining 
powerhouses in the Yhala Realm. 

Although these powerhouses were strong, they did not stand a chance. Those 
who were attacked could only keep retreating away from them. 

The powerhouse perished one after another, and their energy was attracted to 
the spiritual mountain in the central region. 

James, who was in the central region, could sense the awakening of a 
powerful aura. He was terrified and did not 

dare to approach. 

“It’s another powerhouse that surpassed the Caelum Acme Rank.” 

“Xuri is going to be revived soon. Her aura has already surpassed the Caelum 
Acme Rank. Even if she’s not at the Chaos Rank, she’s at least at the Quasi 
Chaos Rank. As expected from the outer bounders, there are so many 
powerhouses.” 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s voice resounded in James’ mind, marveling 
about the discovery. After coming to the Endlos’ Nine Districts, he felt 
powerless after encountering many of their powerhouses. He worried how the 
Chaos District would resist them if they all infiltrated the Chaos District. 

“What should we do now, Mr. Xrival?” asked James. 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom did not reply. After a while, he said, 
“The situation is beyond your control. What you can do now is build a good 
relationship with Yhala to get out of here alive.” 



James had attempted to destroy Xuri’s body. Thus, she would definitely attack 
him after awakening. 

Even the Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom was powerless against her, so 
Yhala was the only person capable of ensuring his safety. 

James contemplated for a while. Then, he walked over to Yhala and said 
smilingly, “Can I ask you something, Ms. 

Yhala?” 

“What is it?” Yhala looked at James. 

James asked, “Are you stronger than Xuri?” 

“Hmm…” After briefly considering it, Yhala replied, “Strictly speaking, we’re on 
par with each other. However, she’s a ruthless character. In a battle, she will 
have the upper hand. After her resurrection, the Death Ephialtes will be 
completed, so she’ll probably be slightly stronger than me. I’ve seen the Death 
Ephialtes before. It’s a magical yet very evil Supernatural Power.” 
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an imperfect Supernatural Power. However, Xuri managed to complete it. 
Knowing how powerful the Death Ephialtes were, Yhala felt she was not a 
match against the resurrected Xuri. 

“However…” After a slight pause, Yhala continued, saying, ” Now that your 
friend has absorbed some of Xuri’s Demonic Energy, Xuri might not be able to 
enter the Chaos Rank even after successfully resurrecting herself with the 
Death Ephialtes. Her strength should be almost the same as before her death. 
If that’s the case, I should be able to suppress her.” 

James felt relieved by her words. 

“You have to save me, Ms. Yhala.” 

“Huh?” Yhala looked at James puzzledly. 

James looked at her helplessly and said, “I attacked her just now, and she’ll 
definitely want her revenge against me after being resurrected.” 



“Haha,” Yhala chuckled and said, “Then how about you tell me why you were 
trying to kill us?” 

James replied solemnly, “Yvan had lured many powerhouses into the Yhala 
Realm to help gather energy for Xuri’s resurrection. Many of these 
powerhouses were slaughtered mercilessly. As long as I can eliminate Xuri, 
many lives will be spared. But since I can’t obliterate her body, the massacre 
will go on.” 

“Mhm.” Yhala nodded lightly. 

James’ explanation was valid. The massacre going on in the Yhala Realm 
would be put to a stop if Xuri were to be eliminated. 

‘You’re weak but very courageous. If you were to have stopped the 
resurrection, Yvan would definitely come after your life. You wouldn’t be able 
to escape death with him as an opponent.” 

“That’s why I need your help. Please protect me after Xuri awakens,” James 
pleaded. 

“Haha!” Yhala laughed but did not give him an answer. 

A beautiful smile lingered on her face, but James could not figure out what it 
meant. 

Meanwhile, the battle happening outside had not stopped. 

Xuri’s body constantly absorbed the Empyrean Spiritual Energy, whereas 
Saachi absorbed Xuri’s Demonic Energy. 

James and Yhala watched from a distance. 

Ten years passed in a flash. 

During this period, James repeatedly requested Yhala to help prevent the 
massacre outside. By stopping the killing, Xuri could not absorb any more 
energy and could not resurrect. 

However, Yhala did not intervene. She seemed indifferent toward life and 
death. Even if countless lives were involved, 

she was not really bothered. 



After ten years had passed, Xuri’s aura had grown tremendously. Saachi, on 
the other hand, had also gotten even stronger. 

Yhala murmured, “It’s about time.” 

Right after she finished speaking, the black coffin in the distance exploded, 
and a woman emerged from it. 

She hovered in the air in a black dress. Her appearance was identical to 
Yhala, but their auras were worlds apart. 

Yhala had a divine aura, whereas Xuri emitted a corrupted aura. 

Xuri glared at Saachi and sneered, “How dare you absorb my energy? You 
must have a death wish.” 

She raised her hand and unleashed a terrifying force. 

Saachi quickly reacted, and a black light burst out from her eyes. 

Boom!!! 

The two powerful forces clashed, causing a colossal explosion. The 
Accumulation Formation in the central region was instantly shattered. 

Saachi quickly seized the opportunity and fled from the area. 

Just as Xuri wanted to chase after her, Yhala appeared and blocked her path. 

The two identical women floated in the air, their eyes locked on each other. 
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area. 

Xuri immediately made a move after her resurrection, but Saachi managed to 
block the attack. 

James was surprised after witnessing everything. When they traveled 
together, Saachi was slightly weaker than him. It had not been long since 



then, but she could already withstand an attack from Xuri, a peerless 
powerhouse. 

Yhala had given an evaluation that even if Xuri did not reach the Chaos Rank 
after her resurrection, she would still regain her cultivation base, which was at 
the Quasi Chaos Rank. 

James clicked his tongue and murmured, “What kind of Demonic Art has 
Saachi cultivated? How did her strength improve so quickly?” 

Meanwhile, the twins were still staring at each other in the sky. 

One wore a white dress and emitted an ethereal aura, whereas the other wore 
a black dress and had a diabolical aura. 

“Master!” Yvan was ecstatic at the sight. 

“Why are there two identical women?” 

“How are there two Yhalas?” 

Everyone was puzzled by the appearance of the two 

identical women. 

Yhala looked at Xuri and said softly, “Don’t go overboard. Regardless of what 
you’ve cultivated, I hope you cherish your second chance at life.” 

Xuri replied coldly, “It’s none of your business. That woman absorbed my 
power, which prevented my cultivation rank and strength from improving after 
the resurrection. I have to devour her.” 

After speaking, Xuri disappeared from the area. 

Yhala quickly chased after her. 

Concurrently, Saachi arrived at the edge of the Yhala Realm’s formation that 
was set up by Xuri a long time ago. 

She released a powerful black light from her eyes and struck the formation. 

Boom!!! 



The entire Yhala Realm began to shake. A crack formed in the formation and 
eventually split apart. 

Saachi’s strength had improved by leaps and bounds, allowing her to 
forcefully break through Xuri’s formation. 

After breaking the formation, she spat out a mouthful of blood. She had a 
direct confrontation with Xuri and was injured. Although she managed to block 
the attack, the impact still affected her. 

Saachi planned to find a quiet place to recuperate and stabilize her strength. 
As soon as she recovers, she’ll be 

considered a peerless powerhouse in the Endlos’ Nine Districts and could 
finally return to the Aeternus District for revenge. 

She quickly left through the opening she had created on the formation. 

After the formation was damaged, the fragmented Yhala Realm could not hold 
on any longer and separated into different regions. 

The Yhala Realm had not completely disappeared. Many mysterious places 
were pieced together to form the Yhala Realm. Although most of the Yhala 
Realm had been destroyed, these places were unaffected. 

The Yhala Realm split into several regions and floated in the Endlos Void, 
each containing a restricted area. 

The cultivators that were trapped seized the opportunity to flee. 

James, on the other hand, floated in the Endlos Void in shock. Things had 
taken a sudden turn, and nobody had expected the Yhala Realm to end up in 
a shattered state. 

“James?” 

Waleria hurried over to James and asked, “What’s going on? How come there 
were two Yhalas just now? Also, what’s wrong with Saachi?” 

James took a deep breath and recounted everything that had happened, 
including the details of Yhala’s twin sister, Xuri. 

“I see.” Waleria finally had a clear picture of the situation. 



James looked at her and asked, “Since you’ve failed to bring Xuri’s body back, 
your mission is considered a failure, right? What are your next plans? Are you 
going to return to the Theos Sect?” 
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and said, “There’s nothing I can do about it. Anyway, I’ll be returning to the 
Theos Sect. What about you? Where are you planning to go next? Do you 
want to come with me back to the Theos Sect?” 

“Why would I go back with you?” James shook his head lightly. 

Waleria crossed her hands and said authoritatively, “You’re my disciple. You 
have to come with me.” 

“No way,” James sneered. 

James came to the outside territory with a mission. Now, he understood why 
the Endlos’ Nine Districts wanted to attack the Chaos District. His subsequent 
plan was to cultivate his cultivation rank as soon as possible. Then, he would 
return to the Chaos District and inform them about the Endlos’ Nine District’s 
situation so they could prepare for the next and also final Mega Sky Burial. 

“Goodbye. I hope we meet again.” James waved at Waleria, then disappeared 
from her sight. 

“That brat.” Waleria snickered. 

After James left, Waleria scanned her surroundings. The Yhala Realm had 
collapsed into separate regions floating in the Endlos Void. 

Since Waleria had failed to acquire Xuri’s body, her mission was regarded as 
a failure. Although worried about punishment, she still left the area and 
headed back to the Theos Sect. 

Suddenly, James reappeared in the area. 

Curious, the Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom asked, “Why did you come 
back here, James?” 



Even though he was residing within a space in James’ body, he was strong 
enough to sense the outside situation. 

James looked around the area and said, “The Chaos Sword appeared in the 
Doom Realm last time. It’s an incredible weapon that I’d like to get my hands 
on. If I obtain it, I can enhance the power of my Chaos’ Nine Voices. 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom appeared in front of James abruptly 
and stared into the distance. 

James asked, “What’s wrong?” 

“I sense my main self. The Chaos District’s barrier has been opened again, 
and several cultivators have been sent out to the outside territory. 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom and main self detected each other’s 
existence, and their memories instantly linked. The Ancestral Blood Master’s 
main self quickly learned about everything his phantom had experienced 
throughout this period. 

James was shocked by the discovery. 

‘The Chaos District’s barrier was opened again? How many were sent out?” 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom nodded lightly and replied, “Yeah. 
Teresa opened the barrier and let out several cultivators into the outside 
territory.” 

“What’s the situation right now?” asked James. 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom shook his head and said, “The barrier 
closed almost instantly. They’re probably afraid the powerhouses here will 
sense the Chaos District’s location, so it wasn’t opened for long.” 

James questioned again, “Why does Teresa have the ability to open the 
Chaos District’s barrier?” 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom shook his head and said, “I don’t 
know. She went to my main self and informed me about wanting to send a few 
cultivators to the outside territory, but she needed to borrow my strength. She 
didn’t share the details with me, unfortunately.” 



After sensing his main self, the Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom instantly 
gained his main self’s memories. 

Curious, James asked, “Who was sent to the outside territory?” 

“Wyot Dalibor, Wynton Yanes, and Henrik Declan.” 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom shared the names of the cultivators 
dispatched into the outside territory. 

James immediately lit up with joy. 
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and said, “There’s nothing I can do about it. Anyway, I’ll be returning to the 
Theos Sect. What about you? Where are you planning to go next? Do you 
want to come with me back to the Theos Sect?” 

“Why would I go back with you?” James shook his head lightly. 

Waleria crossed her hands and said authoritatively, “You’re my disciple. You 
have to come with me.” 

“No way,” James sneered. 

James came to the outside territory with a mission. Now, he understood why 
the Endlos’ Nine Districts wanted to attack the Chaos District. His subsequent 
plan was to cultivate his cultivation rank as soon as possible. Then, he would 
return to the Chaos District and inform them about the Endlos’ Nine District’s 
situation so they could prepare for the next and also final Mega Sky Burial. 

“Goodbye. I hope we meet again.” James waved at Waleria, then disappeared 
from her sight. 

“That brat.” Waleria snickered. 

After James left, Waleria scanned her surroundings. The Yhala Realm had 
collapsed into separate regions floating in the Endlos Void. 



Since Waleria had failed to acquire Xuri’s body, her mission was regarded as 
a failure. Although worried about punishment, she still left the area and 
headed back to the Theos Sect. 

Suddenly, James reappeared in the area. 

Curious, the Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom asked, “Why did you come 
back here, James?” 

Even though he was residing within a space in James’ body, he was strong 
enough to sense the outside situation. 

James looked around the area and said, “The Chaos Sword appeared in the 
Doom Realm last time. It’s an incredible weapon that I’d like to get my hands 
on. If I obtain it, I can enhance the power of my Chaos’ Nine Voices. 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom appeared in front of James abruptly 
and stared into the distance. 

James asked, “What’s wrong?” 

“I sense my main self. The Chaos District’s barrier has been opened again, 
and several cultivators have been sent out to the outside territory. 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom and main self detected each other’s 
existence, and their memories instantly linked. The Ancestral Blood Master’s 
main self quickly learned about everything his phantom had experienced 
throughout this period. 

James was shocked by the discovery. 

‘The Chaos District’s barrier was opened again? How many were sent out?” 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom nodded lightly and replied, “Yeah. 
Teresa opened the barrier and let out several cultivators into the outside 
territory.” 

“What’s the situation right now?” asked James. 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom shook his head and said, “The barrier 
closed almost instantly. They’re probably afraid the powerhouses here will 
sense the Chaos District’s location, so it wasn’t opened for long.” 



James questioned again, “Why does Teresa have the ability to open the 
Chaos District’s barrier?” 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom shook his head and said, “I don’t 
know. She went to my main self and informed me about wanting to send a few 
cultivators to the outside territory, but she needed to borrow my strength. She 
didn’t share the details with me, unfortunately.” 

After sensing his main self, the Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom instantly 
gained his main self’s memories. 

Curious, James asked, “Who was sent to the outside territory?” 

“Wyot Dalibor, Wynton Yanes, and Henrik Declan.” 

The Ancestral Blood Master’s phantom shared the names of the cultivators 
dispatched into the outside territory. 
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the Primal Mantra and could decipher any formation regardless of how 
advanced it was. He was confident in breaking the formation as long as he 
had enough time. 

James set up a time formation and wholeheartedly began studying the 
formation ahead of him. 

After coming to the outside territory, James did not have much time to 
cultivate. 

It was finally his chance. While studying the formation, James also tried to 
comprehend the Primal Mantra’s profound inscriptions. The Primal Mantra 
contained all- encompassing inscriptions and were not easy to understand. 

The inscriptions were mysterious and contained terrifying power, not weaker 
than a full-strength attack of a powerhouse at the Caelum Boundless Rank. 

At the same time, James deepened his comprehension of Paths and 
improved his cultivation rank. 

James stayed in the time formation for a long period. 



His cultivation rank improved to the late stage of the Permanence Acme Rank. 
With James’ comprehension of Paths, he could easily enter the Terra Acme 
Rank. 

However, his pursuit in cultivation was not rank but real strength. Therefore, 
he intended to enter the Permanence Boundless Rank. 

James’ comprehension of the Primal Mantra had grown more profound during 
this period. Most importantly, he had deciphered the formation ahead of him. 

He dispersed the time formation and approached the restricted area’s 
formation. 

After scanning his surroundings, he said, “It’s already been fifty million years? 
That was fast.” 

Apart from learning how much time had passed, James realized the restricted 
area had stopped moving and was no longer drifting in the Endlos Void. 

It had stopped somewhere in the Endlos Void, where no universe was in sight. 
However, James could sense the existence of a Heavenly Path. 

James could tell they were still within the Theos District but could not pinpoint 
where exactly he was. Still, he could sense the suppression of the Heavenly 
Path was much stronger than when he was in the outer region of the Theos 
District. 

The surrounding space was also very stable, and even a powerful Caelum 
Acmean could not destroy it. 

While James was cultivating in the time formation, he paid little attention to the 
outside world. Now that he had left his time formation, he noticed the power of 
the formation in the restricted area had weakened significantly, and even an 
ordinary Acmean could easily break through it. 

James felt troubled and was slightly upset by the discovery. He cultivated for 
so long to enter the formation and obtain the Chaos Sword hidden within the 
restricted area. 

However, the formation was so easy to open now. 

He stepped forward and passed through the formation. 



On the other side of the formation was a beautiful scenery with mountains and 
rivers. However, James immediately noticed the aura of many cultivators in 
the area. 

He approached in strides, quickly traveling a long distance. 

The restricted area’s size was comparable to the former twelve universes of 
the Chaos District. 

James approached a living being with a human appearance and inquired 
about the situation. He quickly learned the restricted area had come to a stop 
in the Endlos Void for more than 10 million years. 

It had stopped in the core region of the Theos Sect, where countless 
powerhouses often passed. Therefore, it was quickly discovered, and the 
news spread quickly. 

Many powerhouses had entered the restricted area during these years, 
hoping to find great treasures. However, the majority of them left empty-
handed. 

Despite no significant discoveries, the number of treasure hunters did not 
decrease but increased instead. 

“I see.” James immediately had a clear picture of the situation. 

He tried to locate the Chaos Sword’s aura and was relieved after confirming 
the Chaos Sword was still in the restricted area. 
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area for the Chaos Sword, so he was relieved that no one had taken it yet. 

The Chaos Sword’s aura was unique. Thus, only James, who had cultivated 
the Chaos Sacred Art, the Chaos’ Nine Voices, could sense its whereabouts. 
The other powerhouses were unable to detect its existence. 

James quickly located the Chaos Sword and headed toward a mountain 
range. 



The mountain range had towering mountains stretching hundreds of 
thousands of light-years away. 

James approached the mountain range and sensed an unusually sinister aura 
that made him uncomfortable. 

After a brief hesitation, James still entered the mountain range for the Chaos 
Sword. 

With just a few steps, James was deep within the mountain range. 

He immediately sensed a battle happening nearby. Powerful shock waves 
permeated the air and destroyed everything in its path. 

The powerful force swept toward James, instantly destroying the mountain 
below his feet. Fortunately, the space in the area did not collapse. 

They were currently in the core region of the Theos Sect, and the Heavenly 
Path’s Powers made the space very stable. 

James approached the battlefield and saw a group of cultivators engaged in 
battle. 

The cultivators participating in the battle were relatively strong, and even the 
weakest was a Caelum Acmean. 

Meanwhile, many living beings gathered around and watched the fight. 

James observed the battle and discovered the cultivators were trying to 
ascend a mountain in the distance. However, none of them were capable of 
getting close. Anyone who tried to approach would be targeted by the entire 
group. 

James looked toward the mountain and saw a magical small tree about a few 
meters high atop it. 

A few bizarre-looking purple fruits could be seen hanging from the branches. 
They emitted a purple glow that gathered into mysterious runes. 

James exclaimed, “Those seem like some exceptional fruits.” 

It was no wonder they were fighting fiercely over it. 



The fruit had to be extraordinary as its energy could form into inscriptions that 
contained powerful Path Powers. Even if a cultivator chose not to eat the fruit, 
he would still greatly benefit from studying the inscriptions. 

“I’ll take them.” James’ face lit up. 

James was not expecting to encounter such great 

Empyrean fruits. 

He activated the Blithe Omniscience and appeared on the mountaintop 
instantly. He stood before the little tree and looked at the purple fruits. Without 
any hesitation, he attempted to uproot the tree. 

However, he could not lift the tree despite using all his strength. 

Suddenly, he felt dozens of powerful attacks coming his way. 

Dozens of powerhouses at the late stage of the Caelum Acme Rank had 
attacked him simultaneously. 

In the past, James would have been daunted in the face of dozens of Caelum 
Acmeans. However, he had stumbled upon a great boon in the Saber Sect 
and awakened his Thousand Paths Holy Body, which allowed him to enter the 
late stage of the Omniscience Path’s Ninth Stage. 

Moreover, he had some time to cultivate, and his cultivation rank, as well as 
his strength, had improved tremendously. 

James gathered his Path Powers to form a halo around him to block the 
terrifying attacks. 

Boom!!! 

Several explosions burst out upon impact. 

Even though the space in this area was stable, the attacks of dozens of 
Caelum Acmeans were enough to damage the space. Cracks began to form 
in the space and spread out rapidly. 

James’ Thousand Paths Holy Body was powerful, and he had already entered 
the late stage of the Omniscience Path’s Ninth Stage. However, he still could 



not withstand the attacks from dozens of powerhouses. The halo he created 
was instantly shattered, and his physical body was injured. 
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Unable to suppress it, he spat out a mouthful of blood. 

Immediately afterward, a second round of attacks came his way. 

James did not want to recklessly block the attacks and quickly fled to the 
distance. 

Boom! 

As soon as he flashed to the distance, the spiritual mountain he was a few 
moments ago was struck by terrifying forces. 

However, the powerhouses were not strong enough to destroy the mountain. 

“Fuck! Was that necessary?” 

James wiped the blood from his lips and cursed at them,” It’s just some 
Empyran fruits! Why are you guys causing such a huge scene!” 

After James left the spiritual mountain, the other powerhouses stopped 
attacking him. 

James’ sudden appearance put a stop to the battles. The powerhouses 
floated in the air, staring at each other warily. 

‘That was impressive.” 

A voice came from behind James. 

James turned around and looked at the elderly man with a worn-out wooden 
staff that had appeared behind him without a sound. 

The elderly man had a very wrinkled appearance. He was bald and wore a 
ragged robe. 

James scanned the elderly man from head to toe. 



“Who are you?” 

The elderly man smiled brightly and said, “My name is Zeno Lente.” 

“Zeno Lente?”James looked at him puzzledly. 

“Yeap, that’s me. What’s your name?” 

“Forty-nine,” James replied casually. 

Zeno walked over to James and looked toward the purple fruits on the distant 
spiritual mountain. His face flashed with an evident desire forthem, but he hid 
his emotions instantly. 

“Do you know what those fruits are?” James asked after noticing Zeno’s gaze 
fixated on the fruits. 

Zeno snapped out of his thoughts and replied, “Of course.” 

“Is that so? Care to enlighten me about them?” 

James was intrigued. 

The tree seemed very extraordinary. Its fruits emitted radiant light that could 
form into mysterious inscriptions. Even though James had cultivated the 
Primal Mantra, he could not instantly grasp the meaning of the fruit’s 
inscriptions. 

Zeno’s expression became solemn. After a brief thought, he replied, “It’s a 
tree left behind by a powerful senior.” 

“Who might that be?” James looked at him curiously. 

“An unrivaled powerhouse that no one dared to challenge.” 

“Stop beating around the bush. Hurry up and tell me who it is.” James was 
slightly impatient. 

“Ahem, ahem.” Zeno coughed a few times and said, “The tree is called Path 
Tree, and its fruits are called Path Fruits. The tree was an ordinary fruit tree 
grown in this powerhouse’s residence. However, it mutated because of the 
abundant power of its master. 



“However, the tree did not evolve into a living being. Instead, it grew Path 
Fruits, which are very beneficial to cultivators.” 

Zeno gave James a very vague explanation. 

James was slightly doubtful after hearing his words. 

“Are they really that magical?” 

James had experienced many things in the past, but he did not believe Zeno. 
He questioned, “Who’s the powerhouse you’re talking about? Is he someone 
from the Chaos District?” 
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powerhouse Zeno was talking about. 

However, Zeno did not elaborate on the powerhouses’ identity. He looked at 
the Path Tree atop the spiritual mountain and asked, “Do you want the Path 
Fruits?” 

“Of course.” James rolled his eyes. 

Why would he have tried to snatch them if he did not want them? 

However, the Path Tree was connected with the spiritual mountain. Even 
when he used all his strength, he was unable to uproot the Path Tree. 

The spiritual mountain was also very mysterious and contained powerful 
energy. Even dozens of powerhouses attacking together was not enough to 
destroy it. Acquiring the Path Fruits seemed almost impossible. 

Zeno smiled and said, “I know how to uproot the Path Three.” 

James looked at him and asked, “Really?” 

Zeno nodded earnestly and said, “Yeap. But I have a condition.” 

“Go on.” 



‘There are nine fruits on the Path Tree. I’ll teach you how to uproot it, and 
you’ll take action. You can have five, and I’ll take four. How does that sound?” 

James fell into thought. 

The deal did not seem reasonable to him. There were so many powerhouses 
around the area. James would have to take on everyone if he were the one 
taking action. He might be severely injured in the process. 

After weighing the deal, James said, “You’re asking for too much. You’re only 
contributing a solution and don’t deserve that many. At most, I’ll give you two. 
Whether you want to cooperate or not is up to you. It doesn’t really matter to 
me.” 

Zeno retorted, “What the hell? How can you cheat an old man? Forget it. I 
don’t want to argue with you. I’ll have three. That’s my last offer.” 

“Deal,” James agreed smilingly. 

Seeing James’ triumph smile, Zeno realized he had been tricked. He 
muttered, “I shouldn’t have compromised.” 

“Alright, hurry and tell me how to uproot the Path Tree.” 

Zeno said smilingly, “It’s very simple. Under the spiritual mountain is a potent 
formation. You just need to break the formation and will be able to easily 
uproot the Path Tree.” 

“Is that so?” James looked at him doubtfully. “Why can’t I sense the formation 
here?” 

After speaking, James tried scanning the area for the formation. However, he 
could not sense its existence or power from Formation Inscriptions. 

James was skilled in the Formation Path but could not detect the formation. 
Thus, he could not help but doubt the elderly man’s words. 

Zeno replied, “It’s the truth. The entrance to the formation is on the Path Tree. 
Even though it can’t be uprooted, you can rotate it. As long as you rotate the 
tree a little, you can go under the spiritual mountain. It’s possible there are 
other boons and treasures under there.” 

James looked at Zeno suspiciously. 



“Boons and treasures? Are you sure? How do you know so much?” 

Zeno said, “You don’t need to know. You just need to do as I say. I’ll wait for 
you outside. Break the formation after you go beneath the spiritual mountain 
so I can uproot the Path Tree.” 

James looked at him hesitantly and asked, “Why aren’t you the one to break 
the formation, and I wait outside to uproot the tree?” 

Zeno replied smiling, “If I could break the formation, I wouldn’t need your help. 
Out of everyone here, you’re the only person capable of breaking the 
formation. Why else would I cooperate with you? Enough nonsense, hurry 
up!” 

James touched his chin pensively. 

No matter how much James looked at the elderly man, he seemed like a con 
artist. 

However, James felt confident about his strength after improving it 
significantly and wanted to try the plan. 

 


